THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING

AND THE

MEETING OF PARISHIONERS FOR THE ELECTION OF 

CHURCHWARDENS HELD

AT CHAILEY St PETER’S ON SUNDAY 

APRIL 24th 2022 AT 11.30 A.M.

The Chairman welcomed the 28 parishioners to the meeting.

1. The Meeting opened with a reading and a Prayer.
2. Election of Churchwardens. Mrs Christine Peskett and Mrs Teresa Wenban were nominated and ELECTED. 
3. Apologies were received from: Mrs Cullen, Mrs Floyd, Mr & Mrs Martin and Mr & Mrs Walker.
4. The Minutes of the 2021 APCM were AGREED and signed by the Chairman.

5. The 2022/23 Electoral Roll was received, Mrs Christine Peskett the Electoral Roll Officer reported a roll of 94, it was 91 in 2021.
6. Annual Report The report which had been circulated outlines the work of the parish over the previous year. Rev’d Paul Mundy thanked Mr Anthony Meadows for his work on the report. The report was ADOPTED by the meeting.
7. Financial Report The Treasurer, Mr Anthony Meadows, reported that in 2021 the unrestricted funds had a surplus of £7,084 (a surplus of £13,948 in 2020) with income up by £2,367 and expenditure up by £9,277. After taking into account the surplus carried forward from 2020, the surplus of £12,283 is the carry forward for 2021. Income could be improved by the use of a card reader and the PCC is looking to increase Chailey’s parish share. The total from all three funds, including restricted and endowment, decreased from £80,421 in 2020 to £70,508 in 2021. As the Church Improvement Fund was overspent by £29,446 that amount was transferred from The Friends of St Peter’s Church Fund. The endowment fund investments improved by £6,132. Anthony and Philippa Meadows were thanked for their work on finances.

8. External Examiner. Mr Christopher Pexton was thanked for examining the Financial Statements of the PCC for the year 2021 and, it being indicated that he would be willing to continue this service, the Meeting APPROVED his appointment as examiner for the current year.
9. Report on the fabric, goods and ornaments of the parish Teresa Wenban, as Churchwarden, reported that despite Covid-19 Easter services were held in 2021 along with a number of events throughout the year. These included: the craft fair in July; the Christmas fair in November; quiz nights in September and February; Coro Nuovo concert in December and the ‘magic lantern’ show. Mrs Paula Fanthorpe was thanked for running two successful raffles. Lent lunches took place throughout Lent to raise money for Caring and Sharing. She commented that St Peter’s now feels firmly grated to St Mary’s Newick with Rev’d Paul Mundy taking one service per month, Fr Martin Morgan taking two and a fourth by a lay reader from Newick, a retired priest or the Churchwardens leading Morning Worship. On the fifth Sunday the amalgamated congregations of St Mary’s and St Peter’s meet alternatively in Newick and Chailey. In the autumn Rev’d Paul Mundy organised an Alpha course. The Church improvements have enabled the Repair Café, the Parish Council, the Bonfire Society and musicians to use the facilities for their meetings. The lunch club and St Peter’s Possums have been reinstituted. She thanked Anthony Meadows and his wife Philippa for their work; Liz Cullen and the flower team, Andy Rees and the choir for the Church music; Maryjane Corver and helpers for Possums; the PCC; everyone on rotas and the parishioners. With the building changes the inventory has been updated with items disposed of, moved or added to the list. The Quinquennial inspection has taken place and the report is awaited. The vestments and Altar frontals have been repaired and Helen James was thanked for her work. The damage to the floor is being addressed with the architect and surveyors. The Churchwardens indicated that they are looking to stand down from next year and would welcome anyone interested to shadow them. The report was RECEIVED.
10. Matters discussed at the PCC. The Secretary reported that the PCC had met 7 times in the last year with 87% attendance and apart from ongoing discussions on finance, fund raising and building works, the PCC had considered the wider use of the Church, the Diocesan Audit, the Mission Grant for children, family and youth work, Christmas and Easter services and the Jubilee celebrations. The report was RECEIVED.
11. Report of the Uckfield Deanery Synod. Anthony Meadows reported that three meetings had taken place: one on zoom and two actual meetings at Danehill and Chailey that included a presentation by the Diocesan Giving Officer. The report was RECEIVED.
12. Matters of Parochial and Church interest. Reports had been displayed in Church and circulated. They included reports from the choir, the flower team, the bell ringers, the prayer group, the toddler group, the lunch club, the Bible book club and from Brenda Ford as Foundation Governor for the federated St Peter’s Chailey primary school. Mrs Maryjane Corver, as safeguarding officer reported no safeguarding issues in 2021.
13. Election of Parochial Church Councillors. Mrs Kirstine Bowen and Mr John Smith were RE-ELECTED for a period of three years. 
14. Sidespeople Mr & Mrs James, Mr & Mrs Partridge and Mr & Mrs Martin were added to the current rota and were APPOINTED ‘en bloc’.
15. Any other business. The main Church lighting was renewed in 2010 and could benefit from a new survey.
16. Chairman’s Remarks. 
Rev’d Paul Mundy reminded the meeting that he had been licensed in the Church porch in January 2021. He explained that in time the pastoral fund would be needed. He considered that St Peter’s had achieved a great deal during the interregnum and had done well to receive the mission grant. He emphasised that St Peter’s needed to be in a position to provide a parish share that would enable a ‘priest for duty’ to be employed in 5 years time. He looked forward to the continued collaboration between Chailey and Newick.
17. Prayer. The meeting ended with a prayer and grace 12.41 p.m.
